
MINUTES 
LAWRENCE COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
MAY 11, 2021 
 
The Lawrence County School Board of Directors met in regular session on Tuesday, May 11, 2021 in 
the boardroom of the Superintendent’s Office at 5:00pm. Clay Sloan was not in attendance. 

Board President Brittany Schmidt called the meeting to order and Vickie Mitchell offered the prayer. 

MINUTES 
Greg Gill moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Pat Roby seconded the motion.  The motion 
received unanimous approval. 

OLD BUSINESS  
President Schmidt moved to the Superintendent’s Report.  The first item was Old Business.  
Superintendent Belcher informed the Board that the elementary roof project was complete.  He 
updated the Board on graduation and the baseball playoff.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 
The next item was New Business.  Superintendent Belcher presented the bills for approval.  Vickie 
Mitchell moved to approve payment of the bills.  Doyne Davis seconded the motion.  The motion 
received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher gave an update on the Financial Reports. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept 26 Freedom of Choice applications to the 
Lawrence County School District.  Greg Gill moved to accept the recommendation.  Joe Penn seconded 
the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval.  

Superintendent Belcher presented the HRS Student Insurance for renewal.  Doyne Davis moved to 
renew the contract.  Joe Penn seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher made the recommendation to approve the salary schedules for the upcoming 
2021-2022 school year.  Joe Penn moved to approve the recommendation as presented.  Greg Gill 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher presented the Covid Relief Plan to the Board for approval.  Joe Penn moved to 
approve the plan as presented.  Doyne Davis seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous 
approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the Fair Labor Standards Act Affidavit.  Pat 
Roby moved to approve the recommendation.  Joe Penn seconded the motion.  The motion received 
unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the Integrated Services Agreement.  Joe 
Penn moved to approve the recommendation.  Vickie Mitchell seconded the motion.  The motion 
received unanimous approval. 



 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
The Board went into Executive session at 6:03 p.m. 

At 6:18 p.m. the Board reconvened and conducted the following business: 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Madalyn Manus as an elementary teacher 
for the upcoming 2020-2021 school year.  Doyne Davis moved to approve the recommendation.  Joe 
Penn seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Emily Herring as an elementary teacher for 
the upcoming 2020-2021 school year.  Doyne Davis moved to approve the recommendation.  Joe Penn 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Emily Sheets as an elementary teacher for 
the upcoming 2020-2021 school year.  Doyne Davis moved to approve the recommendation.  Joe Penn 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ the following teachers for K-4 Summer 
School:  Amanda Moskop, Natasha Ward, Jennifer Andrews, Jessica Light, Jennifer Brown, Heather C. 
Dickson, and Brooke Bramlett. Greg Gill moved to approve the recommendation.  Vickie Mitchell 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Tristan Williams as a paraprofessional aide 
for the upcoming 2020-2021 school year.  Pat Roby moved to approve the motion.  Joe Penn seconded 
the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Shelley Milgrim as a paraprofessional aide 
for the upcoming 2020-2021 school year.  Pat Roby moved to approve the motion.  Joe Penn seconded 
the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Lacy Slusser as a paraprofessional aide for 
the upcoming 2020-2021 school year.  Pat Roby moved to approve the motion.  Joe Penn seconded 
the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the employment of the summer workers, 
Evan Gipson, Nathan Simmons for the district and Alyssia Nichols for Vacation Station.  Vickie Mitchell 
moved to approve the recommendation.  Greg Gill seconded the motion.  The motion received 
unanimous approval.  

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve a $2.00 per hour increase of the 
maintenance salaries.  Pat Roby moved to approve the increase. Doyne Davis seconded the motion.  
The motion received unanimous approval. 



Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept the resignation of Terrell Richardson, 
Maintenance for the remainder of the current school year. Pat Roby moved to approve the 
recommendation.  Doyne Davis seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

The next meeting is scheduled for June 8th, at 5:00 p.m. Greg Gill moved to adjourn the meeting at 
6:30p.m.   Pat Roby seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

 
Clay Sloan, Secretary                 


